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Shire of

What's Happening at Council
by Shire ofPakenham Councillor Ted Owen.

Re-Locatable Child Care
Centre at Beaconsfield

Primary School.

The Management agreement
between the Shire of
Pakenham and the
Beaconsfield Primary School
Council has been approved by
Council at its last meeting.

Council is proceeding with
the construction of a relocatable
Child Care Facility on the
Beaconsfield Primary School
site on an area loaned from
the Ministry of Education.
The management of the build-
ing relies on an agreement
between the two parties to
ensure effective and smooth
running of the facility.

Berwick - Beaconsfield
Road Name Change.

Beaconsfield Progress Asso-
ciation requested Council to
retain the name Princes High-
way. However Council offic-
ers believe it would be incor-
rect to designate the road as a
Highway as it now has no
Highway status. Counci l

Cr. Ted Owen,
Upper Beaconsfield Road,
Officer, 3809
(059) 432374

Beaconsfield Progress Asso-
ciation and discussions are
also to take place with City of
Berwick.

Cardinia Creek- Linear
Park Meeting

Riding Councillors attended
the Cardinia Creek - Linear
Park Meeting and pledged to
give support to affected
landholders to ensure that
there is no Planning blights
affecting the area and that
Landholders are adequately
compensated.

Council is committed to the
concept of a regional park and
sees it as essential public open
space in the South East Cor-
ridor which is expected to
contain over 300,000 people.

As a result of this meeting,
Council has requested Mr.
John Senior from Melbourne
Water to address Council at
4.00 pm. on Monday 19th April
'93, in relation to the proposal
to create a linear Park along
the Cardinia Creek.

"NOBODY IS TO BE FORCED
OFF THEIR PROPERTY."...

Says the Hon. Mr. Rob
Maclellan MLA Member for
Pakenham and current state
Government Minister of Plan-
ning, about plans for Cardinia
Creek environs to be turned
into a 'Regional Park'.

Not since the Very Fast Train
was derailed by Federal Gov-
ernment in 1991 has there
been such an emotive local
issue as the new Regional
Park. Worried land owners
packed out the function room
of the Cardinia Hotel on
Wednesday evening 24th
March for a meeting to clarify
their concerns. The Melbourne
Water Authority plans to

claim an area of the Cardinia
Creek from the Reservoir in
the North to Thompsons Road
in the South to form a "Jells
Park" style regional park.

Booklets and questionaires
have now been circulated to
most of the landowners in the
proposed park area inviting
their public comment on the
plans. Of most concern to
landowners is the question of
compulsory acquisition, their
future rights and future qual-
ity of life if they choose to
remain. The questionairehas
to be returned by a deadline of
30th April, 1993.

Cont. Page 2.

TALKING HISTORY
With Mr. Bruce Adamson & Mrs Kath Clarke

At the Beaconsfield Community Centre
On Wednesday 28th April, 1993. From 7.30pm onwards

This informal evening is a wonderful opportunity to hear
about the "the days gone by" from the residents who lived
here. This is a fantastic night for old and new residents
alike, to share stories and ask questions.
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"NOBODY IS TO BE FORCED
OFF THEIR PROPERTY."...

Cont. from Page 1.

The meeting on the 24th
March was chaired by Mr.
John McNeil of Beaconsfield
and was heavily attended by
guest speakers from the State
Government, Melbourne Wa-
ter, Shire of Pakenham and
City of Berwick. John Senior,
planning Manager of Parks
and Waterways for Melbourne
Water emphasized that no
boundaries were set for the
Park. ( A preferred zone has
been established only as a
result of the Cardinia Creek
Environs Study which took
two years to complete.) Both
previous and current State
Government were committed
to forming a regional park of
some kind along the Cardinia
Creek. A buffer zone had first
to be established around the
linear park and this could
take up to 20 years to com-
plete.

All the Authorities concerned
were now wanting to form a
new consultative committee
straight away from interested
groups to 'test the water' on
public opinion.

The Hon Mr. Rob Maclellan
said he had a dual role in all
of this as Planning Minister
and Member of Pakenham.

In his opinion the former
Cardinia Creek Environs
Study Group went too far in
their deliberations and he
criticized them for not once
consulting him during the 2
years of their study. The
'liquidity' of Melbourne Wa-
ter was almost as bad as the
financial position of the State
Government he quipped and
in no way are they going to
rush in and buy out all land-
owners to create a park. Nor
does he consider that indis-
criminate planning should pro-
ceed at the expense of the

idy Ar.t tor Ctfdim.
Environ* Report

REGIONAL PARK FOR
CARDINIA CREEK

Minister steps in.

Thanks to Ben -Jolinslon of Beacons [if Id for this cartoon Well Don?

local landowners . Mr.
MacLellan's message to Mel-
bourne Water was to have the
whole plan 'trimmed back'.
He urged landowners to have
their say in the future plan-
ning consultations and take
part in it.

Mr. Robert Dean MLA, Mem-
ber for Berwick, said he knew
of people who had been badly
hurt over the indecision in
the planning process for the
park. It is now important
that these decisions be brought
to a head quickly. Mr. Dean
explained that under the new
Liberal State Government
compensation would be more
carefully looked at. In the
consultation process it was
most important that residents
concerns should be channelled
back to him to deal with.

From Pakenham Shire, Coun-
cillor Mr. Ted Owen confirmed
that his Council was very
much in favour of this new
park but yet had concerns for
landowners who maybe affected.

Mr. Neil Lucas, Chief Execu-
tive of the City of Berwick
emphasized that his Council
supports the concept of the
park. Some 400,000 people
were expected to reside in this
area of the South Eastern
Growth corridor. His Council
had already moved that plan-
ning of this park be speeded up.

Mr. Don Jackson from the
Shire of Pakenham, said that
his Council had urged Mel-
bourne Water to speed up
their plans. The Shire has no
problems with details emerg-

Active and passive recreation
would be enjoyed in the new
park and horse trails would
be considered. But he was
quick to point out that plan-
ning controls would be strictly
applied on the Pakenliam side.

Written questions from the
floor included.. why was there
not more public information
at this stage, what about
horsetrails, access to the
Cardinia Creek Environs
Study, the core area of the
park, acquisition plans, land-
owners having a say on the
new consultative committee,
future selling rights and com-
pensation, the meaning of'in-
novative solutions', restrict-
ing the park only to the North
of the highway, the financial
impact on Melbourne Water
in setting up the Park, lining
the Creek with Concrete, time
limit on questionaire and de-
velopers involvement in want-
ing the park. In answering
these many questions Mr. Rob
Maclel lan said that the
Cardinia Creek Environs
Study was not available for
Public scrutiny only because it
would give rise to unwarranted
speculation and concern at such
an early planning stage.

On the question of acquisition
of land John Senior said that
there would be no compulsory
acquisition. The Hon. Mr.
Rob MacLellan reinforced this
statement by saying that AU-
THORITIES CAN ONLY EN-
COURAGE RESIDENTS TO
SELL BUT NO ONE IS GO-
ING TO BE THROWN OFF
THEIR PROPERTY, NO-
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For all outdoor
needs from tractors,

mowers, chainsaws,
brushcutters,

pumps, etc

Spares, Repairs & Service

Contact Peter Wittis

Beaconsfield
Mower & Tractor
Centre

707 5368

Presidents Patter.

BERWICK
AUTO

ELECTRICS

3/94 Princes Hwy Beaconsfield
Telephone: 7961550

Complete Auto Electrical
Service, Change Over
Units. Discount Batteries
Truck and Machine Wiring

Also at:
29 Enterprise Ave
Berwick Ph: 707 3617

BOSCH
SERVICE

ByTedHorton

For many of us in Beaconsfield,
the first months of 1993 have
been a bit of a struggle. Busi-
ness is slow, many Govern-
ment services are being cut,
money is tight and job secu-
rity may be uncertain.

On the positive side however
isn't it wonderful to see how
many generous people in our
midst willingly volunteer their
time for the benefit of their
fellow community members.
Perhaps in hard times people
volunteer all the more as a
diversion from the doom and
gloom. Getting together and
helping one another is always
very satisfying.

Praise should go to those Red
Cross callers, those that col-
lect for the school on the
election time cake stall,
Rosemarie Steiner that repre-
sented Beaconsfield as
Yakkerboo Princess, local

t r ade rs that supported
Rosemarie, John Baker of
Willows Nursery for beauti-
fying his end of town, Scout
and Guide leaders who are
helping shape our future gen-
eration, people raising money
for our Football, all those that
turn out to working bees,
those members of the
Beaconsfield Volunteer Fire
Brigade and last but not least
our three Riding Councillors
that put in so much time in
supporting community inter-
ests and concerns.

It is quite clear that although
we often whinge about lack of
support for certain commu-
nity activities, there is in fact
no end of people 'giving' their
time week in and week out for
the benefit of our community.
LONG MAY IT CONTINUE.

APOLOGY
The Editor and sub-com-
mittee responsible for the
publishing of the Banner
newspaper apologise for the
incorrect headline announc-
ing the death of Mr.
Geoffrey Whitehead in the
February edition.

"NOBODY IS TO BE FORCED OFF
THEIR PROPERTY." Cont from Page 2.

Landowners were openly en-
couraged to participate on the
new consultative committee.
John Senior said that any
compensation pay out will be
assessed on value as if no
park were planned. Rating
values may be adjusted up or
down in the future. Drop in
values may attract some com-
pensation from Melbourne
Water in the future. And 'yes>

the deadline for the return of
the questionaire may be ex-
tended, as no decisions on the
findings will be made before
the end of May.

Questionning from the floor,
Mr. John Byron asked about
the different planning poli-
cies of Berwick to Pakenham.
Mr. Rob MacLellan suggested
that planning rules would
come into line the same which-

ever side of the Creek Park
that you lived in.

On a question of timing, Mr.
John Senior stated that the
next Study Report would be
made public in August and
then allow 3 months for pub-
lic comment, after which it
will go to the Minister for
ratification.

Following on from question
and answers the guest speak-
ers were thanked for their
attendance and duly left the
meeting. Mr. John Hobbs,
convenor, and Mr. John
McNeil, chairman, then took
on the task of establishing a
steering committee of con-
cerned landowners. It was
moved that a committee of 10
be established and that they
represent the different regions
from North to South.
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Beaconsfield Community Centre Incx
P.O. Box 2 BeaconsGeld. Ph. 707 3449

Sue Bailey
We would like to introduce
Sue Bailey as our Office Co-
ordinator. Already Sue has
been busy meeting the people
of our centre and she is happy
to help with any enquiries
you may have. Welcome to
the Community Centre Sue.

AEROBICS, KEYBOARD
SKILLS, CRAFTS, CHILD
CARE AND MORE!

We have it all at the
Beaconsfield Community Cen-
tre. Whether you are inter-
ested in taking up that Craft
course you always wanted or
getting ready to go back to
work, we have courses that
may interest you.

This term we are offering a
craft course which can be taken
on a casual basis (ie. pay as
you come) or a complete
course. The course will cover
petal porcelain and stiffened
bows, card making, covered
baskets, wool embroidery,
choose what you're interested
in or do the lot!! Separate
courses of ceramics and both
night and day patchwork are
being offered.

If your are thinking of return-
ing to work we are offering a
KEYBOARD SKILLS course
( the basic skills ), and a
RESUME WRITING session
There is no charge for these
courses so this is a wonderful
opportunity - book early.

Have you ever wanted to learn
the few simple steps to be able
to speak confidently in front
of others and to communicate
your ideas more clearly either

at work, in your private life or
in the community then the
"SPEAKING WITH CON-
FIDENCE" course we are of-
fering at night will be for you.

Want to get fit? We are
offering LOW INTENSITY
AEROBICS for the first time.

Other courses and activities
at the centre include TAI
CHI , PLAYGROUP ( 2
sessions per week), TOY LI-
BRARY and the ARTIST
GROUP which meet once a
week. The centre also has two
3 YEAR OLD PRE-KINDER
sessions. Ann Gaunt ,
Childcare directoress runs
these 2 hour sessions on a
Tuesday and Wednesday
morning.

There is also a 3 hour OCCA-
SIONAL CARE session for
children 3 months and up, on
Tuesday afternoon. Perma-
nent or casual bookings are
taken. Give yourself a well
deserved break!

Now don't forget the MID-
WAY GROUP for the over
50's. A variety of activities
and outings are enjoyed by
all. If you are new to the
Beaconsfield area or have re-
cently retired, this is a great
group to join.

Want to know more? The
term programmes have been
dis t r ibuted throughout
Beaconsfield. If you haven't
received your programme you
can pick one up from the Post
Office or Milk Bar or call into
the centre. Any enquiries
please don't hesitate to give
Sue a ring at the Beaconsfield
Community Centre on (03)
707 3449. Look forward to
meeting you.

Sue Bailey

ENROLMENT WEEK 26th - 30th April.

Come to the centre and enrol for Term 2 courses.
Monday and Friday - 10am. - 1.00pm
Tuesday .Wednesday and Thursday - 9.15am. - 3.00pm.
If you want more information? We will have displays
and information sheets available.

** If you have missed enrolment week and you are
interested in a course offered please still ring the centre we
may have vacancies, but to avoid disappointment enrolling
during enrolment week is suggested.

MIDWAY NEWS -
this month written by Iris E.

We have started our year
well with many new members
and old members returning.
It is great to see. Many
thanks to Dorothy who makes
each birthday quite an occa-
sion. What a lovely day we
had at Doreens with a B.B.Q.
and to be shown over the
coach house was very inter-
esting.

Each Monday it is quite a get
together with carpet bowls
and other small games that
everyone can join in. Thanks
to Joan and George Armitage
for their donation and letter.
We sincerely hope their health
improves and that they will

be able to join us soon.

A very enjoyable day was had
by everyone at Geelong. The
shells are interesting and the
garden will soon be restored
to some of its former glory.
Gwen does so much for these
trips to go well, so don't stop
Gwen we all enjoy them so
much.

Many more trips are on the
agenda , so come and join us at
the Midway Group. Monday
afternoon 1 - 3pm. at the
Beaconsfield Community
Centre.

Some of the Midway Group at Kennilworth Coach House.

ENROLMENT WEEK
26tL - 30fL APRIL.
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BERWICK
FREELANCE

WRITING
AND

EDITING
Articles, documents,
manuscripts, letters

Written or edited
For educational, commercial or literary purposes

(03) 707 1337

ROSEMARIE STEINER
ENJOYED YAKKERBOO.

KEN BRYAN 707 3864

K.B. TRANSMISSIONS
Automatic Transmission

31ENTERPRISEAVENUE.
BERWICK, 3806

K.B.TRANSMISSIONS
Automatic Transmission Specialists

31 ENTERPRISE AVE.,
BERWICK

PHONE 707 3864

The evening of Friday 26th
March , ready for the
Yakkerboo Ball, Rosemarie
Steiner looked stunning. Her
hair had been done by the
staff at Reflection Haidressmg
Salon and make-up had been
donated by Len of Keogh's
Pharmacy

Rosemarie , together with the
other princesses, participated
in the Parade at Pakenham
on Sunday.

Thankyou to Rosemarie for
representing Beaconsfield.

Rosemarie Steiner looked
stunning at the Yakkerc>oo
Ball.

LETTERS
To the President of the
Progress Association,

I would like to thankyou and
the rest of the association for
helping pay for the dry clean-
ing ( of dress) and organising
everything else for the ball.

Thanks for the support dur-
ing the festival too. I did have
fun at the ball and even though
I didn't win, I still enjoyed the
rest of the night and I'm happy
for the new queen Carli James.
Thanks again for everything.

Your sincerely

Rosemarie Steiner.

THE SALVATION
ARMY RED SHIELD

APPEAL 1993
That time of year has come
around again when collectors
are required to raise money
for the worthy Salvation Army
Annual Appeal. It is more
important than ever that all
household in the area are
visited by collectors. The
demands on the Salvation
Army resources are more than
ever this year.

Dear Editor

Remembering a letter sent
into the BANNER last year
about the poor unfortunate
horse in the paddock between
Wood St. and Railway Ave. I
see there is another horse
there headed for the same
smelly patch of mud the last
horse died in. There is very
little grass and winter will
soon be with us.

Shouldn't there be some sort
of law against keeping ani-
mals in such small confined
areas? The horse should be on
agistment with adequate land.
Or do we all wait again until
the RSPCA are involved
again?

Name & Address Supplied

Dear Ed.

I live on the south side of the
Highway and am having prob-
lems with cats.

Cats fight outside my bed-
room window at nightswaking
us up, dig in the garden and
knock plants off the shelves
in my plant shed.

I would like Cat owners to
keep their cats in their own
place and lock them up at
night where they will not
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BEACONSFIELD SCOUTING
& GIRL GUIDES NEWS GIRL i GUIDES

BEACONSFIELD SCOUT GROUP

February and March has been
a very active time for the
group. During this time the
large new equipment storage
shed behind the main hall has
been finished and fitted out
with lighting and a solid con-
crete floor. All this has been
achieved through voluntary
labour ( some would say slave
labour).

Visitors to the Scout Hall will
notice another improvement
in the colour co-ordinated
paint job recently done to
match the community centre.

Beside the work done on im-
proving the scout property,
much effort has gone into
organising and running camp
activities with the Inverloch
weekend at the end of Febru-
ary and the Canoe Hike on
the Mitchell River on March
20th and 21st. The Inverloch
camp was a district camp
jointly attended by Toomuc
and Dandenong, with over
100 youth members. Not only
was it wet in the water but
was wet out as well. However
it was a "happy camp' with
everyone sharing in a good
time, except for Beaconsfield
Leader Nicole De Hamer.
While her back was turned
(in the shower block) someone
stole her car. Miraculously it
was discovered later, quite
undamaged in the
Beaconsfield Leaders tent!!

The Canoe Hike was equally as
wet but warm. The rapids
thrilled the novice canoeists.
Nobody was injured on the trip
however the canoes returned
quite damaged. Thanks must go
to District Scout Leader Roly
Penglase for helping organise
both camps.

Members of the Scout Group
and families attended and
helped clear up, by arrange-
ment, the grounds of Akoonah
Park after the recent
Beaconsfield Football Club
Tractor Pull. The money
raised from this effort will go
toward paying camp fees and
registration.

The AGM of 1st Beaconsfield
Scout Group was held on
Monday 22nd March. It was
well attended and a full com-
pliment of Office Bearers were
duly elected.

The Cub Scout section re-
cently attended the Founders
Day Service held this year at
St. Michaels Church.Berwick.
The section have also taken to
the water at the Paul Sadler
Swim School. A number of
cubs gained their Swimming
badges. It was also an oppor-
tunity to train for the forth
coming District Swimming
Sports. Another activity which
they have to get 'the wheels in
motion' for is their Billy Cart
Derby, to be held on Sunday
April 4th. Fine tuning of
wheels and steering is ear-
nestly in progress (at the time
of writing).

The group congratulates
Bushy Miles and Ken Miller
for successfully completing
their stage 3 leadership train-
ing. Anne Vyverberg has also
completed her Pack Holiday
training.

Next on the list of activities
for the Scouts is the Stradbroke
Cup Easter Competition camp
to be held at Gilwell. The
boys are very much looking
forward to this. We hope to be
able to report on this in the
next issue of the Banner.

GUIDES AND BROWNIES NEWS
Even though the weather has
been a bit dicey in the last few
months, we have not been
deterred from enjoying the
great outdoors. In this edi-
tion of the banner I will cover
the Pack Holiday and please
make sure that you have next
months Banner to hear how
the Guides went on their
camps at Bear Gully and
French Island.

Thirteen Brownies went to
Tynong North on Brownie
Camp and they had a marvel-
lous time. This weekend
started on Friday night with
everyone arriving at about
7.00pm. Brownie Ring was
opened and once beds were
alloted and bags stored the
leaders Possum (Liz Ashley)
and Joey (Jenny Edwards) in-
troduced all their helpers
Silvana (Dawn Nadarajah)
who is qualified to take Pack
Holidays, Butterfly (Barbara
Paton) as First Aider, Emu
(Mellisa Ridgeway) Quarter-
master Kangaroo (Kaye
Johnston (Assistant Quarter-
master, Echidna (Chris
Hamill) General Assistant.

Saturday dawned with show-
ers at intervals so the girls
did crafts with native things
that they had collected, stamp-
ing, glueing etc. to create a
cup, saucer and box to store
precious things in. They also
sketched a picture of Alceringa
(the building they stayed in).
Lunch was a delicious affair
of sandwiches made to suit

the girls taste. In the after-
noon everyone walked the.
short trip to Mill Valley and
witnessed some disabled chil-
dren having a turn horse rid-
ing. Afternoon tea of scones
was followed by an intense
session of knots and compass,
broken with walks on a rope
bridge. Emu will always be
welcome on any camp that I
attend as she produced for
dinner no less than roast fol-
lowed by pavlova. Next came
the fashion parade of night
attire with a very strange
compere, and a teddy parade
with rotating compere, the laugh-
ter I am sure is still resounding
around the building

The Sunday was a quieter
time as we all shared in Guides
Own and the Promise Cer-
emony of Joey ( but not before
she walked the rope bridge).
We had damper for morning
tea and packed already to go
home. After a sausage sizzle
with the parents for lunch we
said our goodbyes. For all the
fun the girls had they passed
lots of badges on the way.
Everyone passed Artist and
House orderly, the girls who
had not already passed their
Cooks badge passed, and those
who had did their First Aid.

The waiting list is now open
for girls names . Please tel-
ephone Mrs. B. Paton on 707
5942 for more information.

Brownies 7 years -10 years
Guides 10 years -14 years.

Beaconsfield Brownies outside Mill Valley Ranch at
Tyno ig North
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AKOONAH PARK
- BERWICK -

Produce & Trash
Market

EVERY SUNDAY
Opens 8.30 am. to 1.30 pm.

OVER 100 STALLS INSIDE
AND MORE STALLS OUTSIDE

CAKES * HOUSEHOLD GOODS * CLOTHING
JEWELLERY * CRYSTAL AND DINNER SETS
PLANTS * CRAFT * FRUIT AND VEGETABLES

PHONE BOOKINGS ON

707 3103

.eogm s ir narmacy
OPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK

Mon. - Fri. 9am. - 6.30pm
Sat, Sun. 9am. - 1.00pm
Public Hoi. 9am. - 1.00pm.

Public Fax Service 796 1645
for

HOME DELIVERY
Agent for:
MEDIBANK PRIVATE
A.N.A.
LATROBE
COTY COSMETICS
CONST ANCE CARROL
ALSTRALIS
FRENCH PERFUMES

7075187
Invalid Equipment for Hire
or Sale.
Ear Piercing
Pregnancy Testing
Photocopy Facilities
Fax Facilities

Agent for: KODAK
24 expfllm 57.05

Reprints 1/2 Price for 10 or more
1/2 price Enlargements : 20 x 25cm

Shop 2/16 - 24 Princes Highway
BEACONSFi^LD

Coastwalk Australia,
Progress Report.

CBflSTUjpLK
\

Ross Machar, Brother of Melva
Behr of Mavis Avenue,
Beaconsfield, is making good
progress on his walk around
the Coast of Australia. Hav-
ing spent time recently walk-
ing around the muddy shores
of Westernport Bay, Ross has
now quickened his pace along
the Southern Ocean edge to
Ninety Mile Beach. Ross had
to seek special permission and
assistance to walk around
Wilsons Promontary and says
he is enjoying the open sandy
beaches.

During his walk, Ross is rais-
ing money for charity. Watch
out for his interesting report
booklets that are for sale.
Keep up the good work Ross.

Ross Machar

BEACONSFIELD'S AMBASSADOR TO AFRICA.
Written by Sue De Harner with reference and extracts from

Pauls' Diary and letters.)

Paul De Hamer seems to have
seen lots that is to see in Zimba-
bwe after only two short months.

A two day trip in the Hwangi
National Park was a highlight
to remember. There to greet
him in camp before any limit-
ing' was a wart-hog, zebra and
giraffe. Once the party had set
out looking for game, they came
across a large group of baboons
and a male and female lion. The
male lion gave a 'mock'cliarge at
the travelling vehicle the party
was in. Later that day, a herd of
about fifty elephants passed by.

Paul has also visited a local
vineyard which he found very
interesting and a cattle auction.
The Hillside Dams are not too
far away from school and are a
beautiful area to visit. Paul has
sighted squirrel intheparklands.
On one occasion, when visiting
the dams, he had no option but
to walk an extra long distance
home, wearing his school slices

( not nice comfortable sneakers).
It was not long before the blis-
ters appeared on his heels, then
they began to'pop'. So Paul had
to barefoot it all the way home
- "... like the °Zims' do, and mate
they don't make roads like back
home, these ain't meant for
walking on." So I guess some
sort of lesson was learnt here.
At least he didn't get lost this
time.

And yes, the fishing reel did
arrive much to Pauls enjoy-
ment, but a trip on the Zambeze
River did not net much in the
way of fish.

Paul has given two informal
talks to Rotary members and
has also participated in a Cer-
emonial Service with the local
Scout group to commemorate
Thinking Day"

He is to visit Capetown for a few
days in June and a visit to
Victoria Falls is in the future list
of activities.

6th of April,
as follows:

Beaconsfield
Fire Brigade
had its biennial
elections at its
meeting on the

The results are
Captain - Ron

Woodfine 1st Lieutenant -
Matt Di Carlo 2nd Lieutenant
- Bob MacPherson 3rd Lieu-

tenant - Don Tye Secretary -
Bob Burgess Treasurer - Jenny
Tye Communications Officer
- Bev Burgess Crew Leaders -
Martin Bulle & Michael Ott

If you are interested in the
Fire Brigade, call in any Sun-
day after 1O a.m. Males and
females 18 and over are eligi-
ble to join as volunteers.
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JENIAN ORCHARDS
IAN WAKE

Apples & Pears
all year round at wholesale prices

specialists in
Peaches & Nectarines

(in season)

Open 7 days a week 8 am. to 5 pm.
PAYNE ROAD BEACONSFIELD 3807

PHONE (03) 707 1549

Beaconsfield
Chiropractic Clinic

CHIROPRACTIC IS:

CHIROPRACTIC IS:

* an approach to health which
utilizes the Body's inherent &
natural recuperative powers.

* a healing science which places
emphasis on maintaining the struc-
tural integrity of the body.

* covered by Workcare and Transport
Accident insurance and private
health care funds without referral.

* suitable for all age groups for a
wide range of conditions including
sports injuries and chronic problems.

Telephone (03) 796 1110
- all hours ~

DR. STEVEN PRATT
B. App. Sc. (Chiropractic)

56 WOOD ST.,
BEACONSFIELD.

BEACYCLIST
This small core of intrepid
cyclists is still riding regu-
larly each Sunday from the
Beaconsfield Railway Station,
meeting at 7am. Four of the
group recently joined 11,000
other cyclists on the Great
Melbourne Bike ride spon-
sored by HBA & Gold 104 FM
Radio. Riding over the West
Gate Bridge, t h rough
Williamstown and back to the
MCG has 45 kms of changing
scenery and smells!!

Riding locally to Carrum,
Cannons Creek or Clematis

on Sunday mornings is our
normal routine. The group
has varied in numbers from
two to ten. If low impact
exercise and good company
appeals then 7 am at Beacy
Railway Station on a Sunday
is the place to be.

DON'T FORGET YOUR
BIKE!!

EXTENSIONS BEGIN AT
BEACONSFIELD LODGE MOTEL.

Beaconsfield Lodge Motel, lo-
cated in Souter Street in the
centre of Beaconsfield, is un-
dergoing major extensions and
renovations.

Work began in early Febru-
ary on Phase 1 with the con-
struction of four additional
executive units, including a
two bedroom suite for up to
six people. Phase 2 will see
the replacement of the exist-
ing facades of the units with
new colonial style facades.
As each unit is remodelled,
the interiors will be reno-
vated and refurbished. The
construction work has been
carefully planned so as not to
interfere with the convenience
and comfort of the guests. It
is business as usual during
the four months it will take to
complete the extensions and
renovations.

The original motel was built

in 1969 and has been owned
and operated by Robin and
Kathleen Best for the past ten
years. It is a member of the
Budget Motel Cham which
has over 500 independently
owned and operated member
motels in Australia and New
Zealand. Budget members aim
to offer guests a high stand-
ard of accommodation at a
reasonable price. During the
time Robin and Kathleen have
owned the motel, they have
consistently sought to improve
the standard of accommoda-
tion and service offered to
guests at Beaconsfield Lodge.
One of the greatest assets of
the motel is its quiet off high-
way location in a delightful
garden setting. Guests are
assured of a peaceful night's
sleep away from the noise of
the highway traffic, friendly
service and the "BEST" ac-
commodation in Beaconsfield.

Extensions at the Beaconsfield Lodge Motel
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SERVICE &
REPAIRS TO ALL
CARS AND
COMMERCIAL
VEHICLES

BEACONSFIELD
AUTOMOTIVE

SERVICES
Michael Perks

Qualified Motor Mechanic

PHONE: 707 4468
Factory 1/94 Princes Highway,

BEACONSFIELD, 3807

OUR NATURAL WORLD

BEACONSFIELD
LODGE MOTEL

PHONE 7071454
1 Souter Street, Beaconsfield

Modern units in a quiet garden
setting.

Facilities include colour TV, phone
in all rooms, fridge, ensuite bath-
rooms, electric blankets, heaters,
fans, clockradio, tea and coffee
making facilities. Restaurant and
playground opposite motel. Shops
and hotel within 500 meters.

* * * PAPV PATTXrn

Peter Hansen
Let your thoughts drift to a
small world of almost perfec-
tion. A population in perfect
health of teeth and bones. No
doctors, hospitals, police,
crime, dentists, only friend-
ship to all and a sharing of
lifes necessities. Where, when
people die of genuine old age,
they are usually 100 years old
or more, with teeth intact and
eyesight the envy of all of us
in this "advanced" society.

Sounds too good to be true
doesn't it? But such a place
does exist, but for how much
longer, doubt does creep in.
I'm speaking of the HUNZA
people; those who have ex-
isted for centuries remote from
the outside world in a hidden
valley at the western end of
the Himalayas, near the bor-
ders of Pakistan, Afghanistan,
Russia and China.

Their long period of peace and
harmony has only recently
been breached, with the crea-
tion of a road into their won-
derful isolation.

Hunza's are vegetarians, and
have lived well on whole
grains, vegetables, fruit, milk
(unpasteurized), butter and
very little meat and alcohol.
Their drinking water is pure
snowfields melt, cold and
uncontaminated.Their grains
are very coarsely ground to
retain all the goodness.

Millet is one of the longevity
cereals of the Hunzas. It
keeps the body from becoming
fat. It is one of the best starch
seeds in the world, rich in

main protein food is apricots.
The kernel being used heav-
ily in their diet. They also
make drinks from dried fruits.

Hunza men usually outlive
their women by an average of
5 years ( just the reverse of
Western societies), and this is
put down to the hard physical
life of the men who carry the
main provider burden.

Into the late 1970's, Hunza's
health was still very good
inspite of the intrusion of the
outside world, and the estab-
lishment of a well known
"chain" hotel.

Cancer is still unknown, al-
though some evidence of tooth
decay in the young are becom-
ing evident.

Hunzans are now selling more
and more of their apricot crops
for rupees, replacing them with
imported vegetable oils. They
are consuming more sugar, salt,
black tea and tobacco, the obvi-
ous forerunner to the more west-
ern disease conditions. Their
hard but simple lives, living in
stone houses kept them in per-
fect health for so many centuries
- and then a road was built. We
can learn from their ways before
they disappear, and apply their
hard won wisdom to our lives,
even if it is only in a small way.
If we don't then surely the phrase
"Paradise Lost" will have a mean-
ing we really don't wish to know.

CHIMNEY FIRES
Do you have a chimney on
your house? If so, have you
had it cleaned recently?
This is the time of year for
chimney fires. If you burn
offcuts, kitchen rubbish and
Kentucky Fried boxes, de-
posits accumulate in your
chimney, leading to a chim-
ney fire.

Don't forget the Fire Bri-
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BEACONSFIELD TIMBER
AND

HARDWARE Pty Ltd
DO-IT-YOURSELF

PROJECT No. 7

All materials and easy-to-follow plans to
build these fences are available from

BEACONSFIELD TIMBER AND
HARDWARE Pty Ltd.

We can supply all tools and materials for
any projects small or large at a very reason-
able price.

707 5055 (5 LINES)

Jp Berwick ^BEACONSFIELD

fci
Beaconsfield Ave.

to Narre Warren

BEACONSFIELD TIMBER AND HARDWARE Pty Ltd
Lot 2 Beaconsfield Ave. Beaconsfield Tel. 707 5055

New entry point
from Princes Hwy

Beac. Timber
ware

IIUIH r^ri

/
Beac
&H'>
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Beaconsfield Meat Supply
23 Wood St Beaconsfield 3807

Contact Rocky on 707 1163

.

i FREE HOME
: DELIVERIES

DAILY
SPECIALS

WE WILL
CATER FOR YOU

SPIT
HIRE

DIARY DATES
26th April

School Term 2 begins -
concludes 2nd July

26th April
Enrolment week at Beac. Comm. Centre

28th April
Beaconsfield Progress Association Inc.
"Talking History" evening

8th May
Beaconsfield State School Fete

4th May (Craft Day) Beac. Com. Centre.
Petal Porcelain Flowers & Fabric Bows

9th May
* Mothers Day *

23rd May
Salvation Army Red Shield Appeal

25th May (Craft Day) Beac. Com. Centre.
Occasional & Gift Cards

1st June (Craft Day) Beac. Com. Centre.
Ceramics & Padded Baskets

4th June
Closing Date for Banner

12-14th June

RECIPE CORNER

Since there is an abundance of tomatoes around at the moment,
heres a delicious way to use them .

TOMATO CHUTNEY (Microwave)

INGRIEDENTS

750g (11/2lbs) tomatoes (skinned and quartered)

250g (8oz) onions, finely chopped

% cup brown sugar

1 teaspn salt

Vi teaspn cayenne pepper

% cup sultanas

1 teaspn ground mixed spice

1% cups malt vinegar

METHOD

1. Place all the ingredients in large bowl, cover and cook on HIGH
for 35-45 minutes or until thickened, stirring every 10 minutes.

2. Leave to cool slightly, then ladle into sterilized warmed jars. Cool,
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NEW BUSINESS
BEACIE SERVICE CENTRE

Ross Mercier and Gary Bryan
have now opened the work-
shop opposite St. Francis
Xavier College in
Beaconsfield. With a total of
30 years experience between
them they will be providing a
quality service and repairs for
all makes and models at com-
petitive prices.

Gary and Ross also have vast
experience in 4x4 vehicles and
light commercial be it Diesel
or petrol. You may recognise
these boys since they have
both been involved in one of
our local leading Car dealer-
ship for a number of years.
The workshops new phone
number is 796 1401.

FARCICAL
FACTS

The average man spends 3,500
hours of his life shaving. In
this time he removes about
30ft Ometres) of whisker off
his chin!!

In New Dehli, India, it is
illegal to ride a bicycle at
more than 65 MPH and illegal
for anyone to walk backwards
after sunset.

Most eskimos use refrigera-
tors to stop their food
from freezing!!

BODY SHAPING SPECIAL
Beaconsfield Squash & Fitness Centre

Now presents the latest in
fitness technology with its
TOTAL BODY CIRCUIT

Special introductory offer

12 months only $249

Casuals welcome

Bookings 707 2929

BEACONSFIELD SQUASH & FITNESS CENTRE
29 Wood St, Beaconsfield 707 2929

Beaconsfield Home
Maintenance Service

Build, Fix and Replace
ir Painting - interior & exterior

H Carpentry, Tiling, Renovations
* Pergolas, Decking, Fences & Gates

* Roofing & Spouting
if Concreting, Brickwork

All work guaranteed - Pensioner discounts
15 years experience

Ring 707 2517
Mobile 018 174913

SCOTT HOLDINGS PTY LTD
For prompt, friendly service with

BOBCAT
BACKHOE
TIPPER AND
RETAINER WALLS
TELEPHONE (03)
7O7 1685

Stuart Scott
PAYNE RD. BEACONSFiELD

THE STEERING JOINT
WE AIM TO BE THE BEST AT WHAT WE DO

BECAUSE YOUR CAR DESERVES PEOPLE WHO CARE
* FULL MECHANICAL REPAIRS
* SERVICING OF ALL MAKES & MODELS
* ELECTRONIC TUNING
* BREAK & CLUTCH REPAIRS
* FRONT END REPAIRS
* WHEEL ALIGNMENT
* WHEEL BALANCING ON & OFF CAR

FREE PICK UP & DELIVERY LOCAL AREA
EVERY VEHICLE SERVICED AT

THE STEERING JOINT
IS DETAILED FREE! OF CHARGE
YOUR CAR WILL LOOK AND FEEL GREAT

ALL WORK GUARANTEED

FREE
NO OBLIGATION

QUOTES
12 WOOD STREET
BEACONSFIELD
PHONE 707 3393
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W I W A Y SKINCRAFT5

* COWHIDES
* DEERHIDES
* CAR SEAT COVERS
* SHEEPSKIN FLOOR RUGS
* UGG BOOTS
* MOCCASINS
* SLIPPERS
* BABY UNDERLAYS
* MEDICAL RUGS AND AUSTRALIAN

SOUVENIRS WITH A DIFFERENCE.

REASONABLE PRICES. OUR FRIENDLY STAFF WILL
MAKE YOU WELCOME. WELL WORTH A BROWSE.

HIWAY SKINCRAFTS. PRINCES HIGHWAY.
OFFICER

Ph. (059) 432 339.
OPEN 10-5 WED.-SUN.
CLOSED MON.-TUES.

\

<PtL JltL
"THE CURTAIN PEOPLE" <CX

1 Castella Street, Lilydale Julia Ph. 735 3033

19 Mahonevs Road. Forest Hill. .Anne Ph. 878 0371

THE EARLY HISTORY OF THE BEACONSFIELD
INFANT WELFARE CENTRE.

Written by Peggy Dundas.

In 1962, however, the Ber-
wick Shire was approached by
local residents in Beaconsfield
to establish an Infant Welfare
Centre in one of the rooms in
the local hall situated near
the Central Hotel ( in fact,
directly opposite the grocers).

Through the efforts of Coun-
cillor Kilvington, the then Ber-
wick Shire President, a meet-
ing was called to discuss the
possibility of establishing an
Infant Welfare Centre at
Beaconsfield. In September
1962 The Infant Welfare Cen-
tre was opened in one of the
cloakrooms of the Beaconsfield
Hall with Sister Paterson vis-
iting one morning a week.

The facilities were very basic,
no heating for the mothers
and their babies waiting in
the hall to see the sister;
there was a radiator in the
sister's room.

In the first year of operation,
there was 455 visits by dis-
trict mothers and there were
thirty one babies attending.

The committee finished their
first year with to quote "a
tidy bank balance of £56-18/'3
(fifty six pounds, eighteen shil-
lings and threepence) The
Building fund also had a tidy
sum of £20-19/'6 (twenty
pounds, ninteen shillings and
sixpence)." We were very
pleased with ourselves!

We were faced, however, with
a big job if we were to per-
suade the Council to buy a
suitable site and later on to
raise the necessary £2,000 to
get a government grant to-
wards the building of an In-
fant Welfare Centre and later
on, a pre-school.

The rest is history and our
objective was achieved
through the efforts of a small
and very dedicated committee
and the generosity of local
residents who supported our
fundraising activities with
whatever money they could
afford to give.

NOTE In 1966 £1 was $2

Above Vice Pres. Allison Lack
with Michelle and President
Peggy Dundas (in the late 60's)

I often pass the Beaconsfield
Kindergarten and Infant Wel-
fare Centre and think what
an attractive building it is,
set in such a lovely situation
with a well laid garden and
ample outdoor equipment for
the children to play on.

Inside the building is just as
pleasing, light and airy, a
very stimulating environment
for the children to take their
first steps in learning, leading
up to their first years at school.

When I f irst came to
Beaconsfield there was no
Kindergarten or Infant Wel-
fare Centre and the mothers
had to take their babies to the
Berwick Infant Welfare Cen-
tre and young children to pre-
school (as it was known) there,
however, when the children
arrived at pre-school they
found it already over-crowded
and some had no chance of
getting in.

Quoting from a local paper at
the time, a pre-school official
said, " It is coming to the
stage when Beaconsfield will
need a pre-school because of
the large number of children
coming from Beaconsfield and
Officer."

The difficulty of Beaconsfield
building a pre-school was one
of finance and the need to
raise £1700 before qualifying
for a government grant. It
seemed an insurmountable
task because this was such an
exorbitant amount to us; it
was almost beyond the realms
of possibility!
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THE WILLOWS
NURSERY

Fully qualified, ex-teacher of Horticulture John Baker
gives you free advice on all Your gardening problems

THE WILLOWS NURSERY
Cnr. Princes Hwy & Glismann Rd., Beaconsfield

OPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK 9am-5.30pm

BLUE GUM PARK - EASTSIDE
(Part of the Blue Gum Group of Mobile Home Parks)

Brunt Road, Beaconsfield.
(Just off Princes Highway)

For Peaceful Living under the
control of our resident managers,

"YOU CANT BEAT IT!"

Quiet Treed settings.

Mobile homes available for short and
long term accomodation OR bring your
own home and we settle you in.

Large in ground pool, Tennis court and
B.B.Q. area.

Spotless amenities block.

Competitive Rental rates.

"Pop in and see Barbara or Barry Duke, it
would be our pleasure to be of service to you."

Phone (03) 707 2753.

A TIMELY NOTE FROM PAKENHAM
CITIZENS' ADVICE BUREAU inc.
24 MAIN STREET, PAKENHAM.

3810. TEL (059) 41 2377.

DO YOU REALLY
KNOW US?

The Citizens Advice Bureau
network began in Victoria in
1962 to fill a much needed
service of information and
referral and has now expanded
to 66 Bureaus throughout both
city and rural areas.

The Pakenham Bureau has
been working in the Shire for
around 15 years and handles
over a thousand calls a year.
It's service covers the whole of
the Pakenham Shire and sur-
rounding areas answering
queries from "Is there a Bingo
game in the area" to obtain-
ing trained and professional
help for those who need it.

There are hundreds of pam-

phlets covering a wide vari-
ety of information always on
display and free to the public
and if the information you
require is not on hand the
Staff on duty will contact other
sources to obtain it and for-
ward it on to you.

If your Club or Group would
like to know more about the
services provided by The Citi-
zens Advice Bureau we can
arrange a Speaker to attend
one of your meetings.

The Citizens Advice Bureau
is in the Community House at
24 Main Street, Pakenham
opposite the Consolidated Pri-
mary School and we are open
Monday to Friday from
10:30am to 2:30pm -Phone
(059) 412 377.

A BLAST FROM THE PAST.
Another letter retrieved from our history files. This letter was
sent to The Secretary of Beac Progress Association.

Shire Office Pakenham East
Box 7,
Pakenham East
Telephone Pakenham East 1

16th July, 1963

Dear Sir,
I have to acknowledge receipt of your letter of the 14th. ultimo,
asking for a seat in the shopping area in Beaconsfield.

I have to advise you that the Engineer has been instructed to
supply this seat as requested, and the cost to your Association
will be £6.10

Yours faithfully,
Beatina Thomas
Shire Secretary.

Platypus Technologygive their continuing support to the Banner

di/m,
TECHNOLOGY TOOLS FOR INDUSTRY

Platypus Technology P/L
124 Princes Highway, Beaconsfield

Ph.
Fax.

(03) 796 2302
(03) 707 5376



Beaconsfield Banner Page 15

BRACTS NOTICE BOARD

TENNIS COACHING
Group & Private Tuition

For Juniors & Adults
-To Any Standard-

37 WORTHING AVE.
EAST BURWOOD 3151 803 9397

PLUMBER
Noel Tonks

7075182
General Plumbing

Gas supply and installation
Sewerage and Maintenance

Reg. 15753

V.I.P. Home Services

GREG HANCOCK
OWNER / OPERATOR
PH: 614 4600 PAGER 36943
A/H: 796 6446

LAWNMOWING
EXPERT PRUNING
TREE LOPPING
GUTTER CLEANING
FERTILISER SPREADING
WINDOW CLEANING
RUBBISH REMOVAL
FREE SOIL TEST
FULL INSURANCE
COVER

Bella Green Fertilisers

ELECTRICAL CONTRACTOR
Domestic, Commercial,

Industrial
installations and repairs

PETER STEELE - R.E.C. 8772

Phone (03) 707 4906
Mobile 018 392 370

23 Hudson Street, Beaconsfield.

TYREPOWER
RAY LAWN

Proprietor

BERWICK TYREPOWER
Enterprise Ave, Berwick, Vic. 3806

Tel (03) 707 3177 Fax: (03) 796 1836

CAROL GIBSON PHARMACY

BPharmM.P.S.

FREE DELIVERY SERVICE

53 Beaconsfield-EmeraldRd.
Upper Beaconsfield, Vic., 3808 Telephone: (059)44 3881

Rotary Hoeing - Mowing - Slashing
* Vegetable gardens hoed and prepared for Spring
* Blocks cleared and long grass slashed

Small 4WD front end loader for hire

297

SCREENS
&

SECURITY DOORS

Hollands, Vertical Drapes, Venetians
Canvas Blinds

62 Enterprise Avenue
Berwick 3806

Phone 796 1088
A.M. 796 1379
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BEACYS NOTICE BOARD

Forever Living Products
Sylvia Bence

INDEPENDENT DISTRIBUTOR
3 Mahon Ave. Beaconsfield 3807 Ph. 707 1640

HEALTH BENEFITS OF ALOE & BEE POLLEN

Stabilised to Pharmaceutical standards, Aloe Vera prod-
ucts are used for- Burns, joint pain, skin & hair problems,
plus internal cleansing. Enjoy a glowing skin with the mini-
facelift facial kit.

Experience good health with Royal Jelly, Propolis & Bee
Pollen straight from the Bee-hive.

MELALEUCA LODGE
CNR BRUNT RD., PRINCES HIGHWAY

¥ JP Modern accommodation
î lS ; including deluxe spa units

. > fn y. |: y i'-»
m» •'w

s t̂eaii Wedding Receptions
Conferences
Functions

Contact Neilma or Graeme
for Inspections or Bookings

This space is to Advertise
your Business It only costs

$60 per year.

Contact Tony Rushton on
707 1765.

CARPETS - VINYLS, VERTICAL & HOLLAND BLINDS
SECURITY DOORS SHOWER SCREENS - MIRRORS

'RESTIGE HOMEMAKER
CENTRE

DARRYL SMALE

For your free measure
and quote Phone 700 6261

Dr. Robert A. Panjkov
B. D. Sc. (Melb.)

DENTIST
Unit 4 87 Wood Street

Beaconsfield 3807

Ph. 707 3508

li
m
111
H.:::
ffl

mKUMON
• Individualized

Maths program

• Classes held at Beaconsfield
Community Centre

Contact Nicki Ralph 702 1245
trained Kumon Supervisor

(Melbourne O Refrigeration!
Catering Qv Equipment

New, Used and Custom Built Equipment

John Horton

3/16 Dingley Avenue PH: (03) 794 8627
DANDENONG VIC. 3175 FAX: (03)7947258^

BEACIE
SERVICE
CENTRE

Servicing &
Mechanical Repairs

Ross Mercier
Gary Bryan

ALL WORK GUARANTEED

796 1401
122 Princes Hwy., Beaconsfield



Beaconsfield Banner Page 17

BEACONSFIELD
GARDEN
SUPPLIES
For friendly,
efficient service

*
*
*

*

Sand, Screenings and Cement
Pavers and Terra Cotta Agi Pipes
Redgum Chips and Pine Bark
Sleepers (old and new)
Scoria and Rocks
Handyman Hardware

WE CATER FOR ALL BUILDERS,
LANDSCAPERS AND TRADESMEN

-Deliveries 7 days a week-

"Call in and say Hello11

94 -100 Princes Highway, Beaconsfield

Telephone (03) 707 5144

FOR QUALITY MEATS AT
REASONABLE PRICES

SEE YOUR FAMILY BUTCHER

R. & M. PARKER.
Shop 1/16 Princes Highway Beaconsfield

Phone (03) 796 1774

Home Made Sausages
* Marinated Pork Chops
* Porterhouse Steak
* Chicken Maryland
* Chicken Schnitzel
* Chicken Fillets
* Lamb Cutlets
* BBQ Chops

FREE HOME DELIVERY

MARKET
PLACE

THANKYOU

George and Joan Armitage
would like to thank all our
friends for the kindness and
help given during George's
illness. Special thanks to Dr.
K. Dyer for his care and at-
tention.

WANTED

Bluestones,no quantity too small
paying$1.60each.Ph.7962302B.H.

Reliable local person wanting
housework. References avail-
able. Apply P.O. Box 199,
Beaconsfield. 3807.

WANTED
AT REASONABLE RATE

Old Age pensioners in need of
help, two to three hours a
week, for mowing, whipper
snipping and general clean
up. Location is situated 2 - 3
kms from Beaconsfield. Own
transport essential. Phone
707 3573

BRICKBATS
AND BOUQUETS

BOUQUETS : To Paul Sadler
Swim School who are teach-
ing people how to park as well
as how to swim.

BRICKBATS To the people
who own cats but do not lock
them up at night.

BRICKBATS : To the person
that came in the night and
knocked down the stakes hold-
ing up newly established trees
on the corner of Soldiers Road
and Adamson Road, Beaconsfield,
on Friday 2nd April.

Offenders beware : residents in
the area are determined to catch
and report any future vandals
carrying out these mindless acts.

BEST WISHES

To Colin & Allison Lack on
their new business venture.

CLOSING DATE FOR
THE NEXT BANNER IS

4th. June 1993.

BIRTHS

Congratulations to the fol-
lowing people on the safe
arrival of their babies.

Tracey and Glen McGill, a
son, Mitchell.

Connie and Greg Manley, a
son, Richard

Karen & Brian Southorn,(from
Guys Hill General Store) a
son, Patrick.

Glenda (nee Aurisch) & Steven
Fryer, a daughter, Fiona.

Like to advertise in
Beacy's own paper
"THE BANNER"

Fill in the form and leave it at
the Post Office.
Name of Advertiser....

Phone Number
Address to which account is
to be sent...

Message.,

Rates for advertising:
1/4 page in a single issue $25.
1/2 page in a single issue $48.
Full page in a single issue $80.

All above rates 20% discount if
paid in advance.

Beacy's Notice Board $10 per
issue
Market Place $1 per line per
issue.



Page 18 Beaconsfield Banner

Paul Sadler Swim School

bout
your

Left: 3km. Gold Swimmers
Saturday March 20th. 1993

At Paul Sadler Swim School we are committed to giving your child the confidence
skills required for survival in the water.

From infants to teenagers - children are encouraged to develop their swimming skills
and gain some understanding of life-saving techniques.

Specialised expertise in swimming and survival is offered to infants and toddlers six
months to three years.

Your child can progress from a beginner to a competent swimmer and aspire to
gaining recognition through our 10-stage certificate

40 - 50 Princes Hwy., Beaconsfield 3807 Ph. 796 2288 Fax 796 2311


